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Wednesday 1 November 2023 
 
 
Storm Ciaran – School Closure – 2 November 2023 
 
 
Dear Families, 
  
I am writing re Storm Ciaran.  
  
Following several strategy meetings, I have just been informed that Local Authorities, police and 
other emergency services have declared a Major Incident starting at midnight tonight and going 
through Thursday 2 November 2023. 
  
I have been advised by the LA that all schools should remain closed throughout Thursday. I hope 
this will provide you with the clarity that you need. The safety of our children, families and staff sit 
at the very core of all we do, and we wish you all safe and well. 
  
Work for our children is set and will be coming home this evening with children. 
 
We would normally offer some form of opening for those who are vulnerable or key worker 
parents, however given the risk assessment we are unable to provide such a service this time.  
  
Thank you for your continued support. 
  
Best Wishes 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 

 

 
 

 
Mr D Constable-Phelps 
Executive Headteacher 
 


